
 
 

 
January 14, 2019 
 
Robert Clark 
Mountain View Whisman School District 
750-A San Pierre Way 
Mountain View, CA 94043 
 
RE: Change Order #1 Justification: Mountain View Whisman School District Office – Premier Builders 
Inc. - Mountain View Whisman School District – DSA APP #: 01-117359 

Item # 1 – Excavate and Off haul Unforeseen Base Rock Encountered at the Building Pad (CPR #1r1) 

This change is the result of an unforeseen condition.  During excavation of the building pad, unforeseen base 
rock was encountered in sections 2-3’ deep over three quarters of the building pad totaling close to 2,300 cubic 
yards.  This material was not discovered or identified at the time of the geotechnical investigation.  After review 
of the material it was determined that a small portion of the base rock could be salvaged for re-use under 
concrete flatwork, however the majority of the material would need to be excavated, off hauled and disposed of, 
work which was not known at the time of bid.  Due to the magnitude of the added work, the administration did 
look into bidding the added work separate from this contract, however it was determined that bidding separately 
would not benefit the District from a cost standpoint and the bidding and subsequent award and work process 
would have added 6-8 weeks to the project schedule.  The cost included with item no. 1 includes all added 
labor, equipment and disposal cost required to excavate, sort, off haul and dispose of the unforeseen material.  
$235,674 

Total Change Order No. 1 - $235,674.00 

In our capacity as the District’s Construction Manager we have completed a review of Change Order # 1.   

The total Change Orders to date: $235,674.00 

This equates to 12.92% of the contract value. To date, Premier Builders has completed 3% of the contract work.  

There is $0.00 remaining in the Change Order Contingency.  

Based upon the review of the merit and the compensation, it is our recommendation that you approve this 
change order. If you have any question, please do not hesitate to call.  

Sincerely, 
Greystone West Company 
 
 



Jason Cave 
Project Manager  




